Llanbister Community Council General Meeting minutes

Date: Wednesday 6th January 2021  Time: 6.15pm  Venue: Via Zoom

Apologies received:.

1. Members Present: Wayne Bowen (Chair), Geoff Morgan, Darren Rogers, Tracy Lewis, Gareth Bowen, Catherine James,  County Cllr Rachel Powell, David Horne (Clerk). 
2. Declaration of Interest:  None
3. Minutes of the Last Meeting(s) – Minutes of the December 2020 general meeting were previously circulated to all councillors. All agreed they were a true record.  Proposed by Geoff Morgan and seconded by Catherine James. The minutes will be signed when next possible. 

4. Matters Arising from Minutes 

a. Llanbister Road AED (Defibrillator). As agreed at the last meeting Clerk has requested that Western power proceed with the reconnection of the electricty supply to the telephone box at Llanbister Road. This was paid by BACs. They will be in touch in the new year to confirm receipt and to set a start date for the work. Clerk has also made enquiries regarding an electricity account to pay for the ongoing supply. No decision has been reached and Clerk will continue to explore aqll possibilities. Once the power supply is in place Clerk will coordinate with AL Technical so we can get the cabinet fitted and AED installed.Some additional training may also be required once the AED is in situ and Clerk will arrange this as necessary.   
b. Clerk has applied to the windfarm grant scheme for part funding of the memorial works that we would like done. Ray Price has been contacted and it is envisaged that work will be done in April / May 2021. 
c. Cattle grids. Clerk contacted County Councillor Rachel Powell to see if there is any movement on the repairs to the cattle grids. 
d. Bench donation. The bench has been delivered and is now in situ opposite Ithon View as requested by the family. 
e. As agreed at the last meeting Clerk has purchased Zoom pro on 12 month licence

5. Planning – There have been no planning decision notices received since the last meeting. 

6. Correspondence 
a. Receive email Llandrindod Wells Town Council regarding climate emergency. The email has been circulated to councillors. There is a questionnaire for completion should council be agreeable

b. Receive email from Llandrindod Wells Town Council regarding dental provision for local people. This has been circulated to councillors. A link has been put on the Llanbister Facebook page for people to give their opinions also

7. Business to be transacted. 

a. Precept / Budget setting. Following discussion it was agreed to set the precept for 2021/22 at £6627. proposed by Tracy Lewis and seconded by geoff Morgan.
8. Finance

Savings Account balance as at 6th January 2021 - £ 1,076.94

           Income (as part of above balance) – £0     

           Community Account balance as at 6th January 2021 - £8,260.86p              

           Income (as part of above balance) - 3rd Precept Payment £2309
           Outgoings as part of the above balance –  

           Clerk’s Salary (Dec) £141.89

           Clerk’s Expenses (Zoom) £143.88

           HMRC PAYE £118.80

 Western Power (Llanbister Road £185.63

 Unpresented cheques - 100423 (Royal British Legion) £20

9. Any Other Business. 

a. Christmas street lights / decorations. At the last meeting a suggestion was made

    to investigate the cost of having formal street Christmas lighting / decorations. 

    Clerk made enquiries to one organisation that specialises in street decorations for

    councils. If we hired the decorations and they were installed, removed and stored 

    and maintained for us we would incur a hire fee plus £2000 for the service. The

    cost to purchase would be prohibitive and we would have to install, remove and 

    maintain them ourselves. The council felt that it would be good if more people

    decorated their own homes at Christmas. Clerk should put up notices in

    public places - notice boards, church magazine, school newsletter 

    plus the website  and Facebook page encouraging more people

    to “light up for Christmas”. 

          b. Future audit arrangements. Following publication by the Audit (Wales) Office

    the schedule shows that Llanbister will be fully inspected in the next financial

              year, then revert to the regular process of annual return

          c. Laptop. One of the ways suggested to use up some of our reserves would be to 

   supply IT equipment for Clerk to use. He currently uses his own laptop but the 

   wear and tear on it requires maintenence. Clerk is willing to donate his laptop 

   to the Council but it would need an upgrade to make it fit for purpose. The cost of 

   an upgrade would be between £130 and £150. 

   The alternative is to purchase a new laptop / chromebook. The current cost 

   starting at £300. Following discussion it was decided to purchase a new laptop.

   Clerk will monitor prices and report back to council when a good deal is found.

         d. Safety issue reported by member of the public. There is a loose storm drain cover 

             on the grass verge adjacent to Glan Dorddu that poses a potential safety risk to      

             memers of  the public. This has been reported to PCC.

         e. Darren Rogers enquired if it were possible to “share” our Zoom with other groups,

             ie YFC, Hall Committee and so on. There is no problem with these groups sharing  

             the license we purchased but there is no way of splitting it, thereby allowing 

             each group to host their own meetings. Clerk would have to host each groups

             meeting(s). This is clearly no pacticable.

         f. County Councillor Rachel Powell report. Issues reported on and discussed were as

            follows: Covid-19 hotspots and Vaccination programme, Powys CC budget 

            discussions, Pressures on Adult and Children’s Socail care, Llanbister School 

            (Open under key worker regulations), Gritting issues, All wales Play Fund, 

            Llanbadarn shop and the Community Hub            

   Date of Next meeting - Wednesday 10th February  2021 at 6.15pm via Zoom.

